
Sheep Not Goats is a  501(c) (3) non-profit dedicated to improving the lives of the poor  in Nicaragua.  
Donations  are tax-deductible and may be made at our web site, http://www.sheepnotgoats.org 

Feliz Navidad… We hope you are having fun and enriching holiday times with your families.  In this 

edition of our newsletter, we’ll share what Sheep Not Goats has been up to in this area of holiday giving. 

Newsletter for December 2017 

The Idea 

About 10 days ago, our workers came up with the idea to 

purchase and distribute toys to the poorest children in 

Malpaisillo and also in one neighboring community. 

Management’s Response 

We thought it was a wonderful idea, especially coming from 

the staff while we are in the U.S.  We also thought it was 

important for the workers to be personally involved in every 

way.  We offered a 10x match to whatever they contributed 

from the annual bonuses they were about to receive. 

The Farm Family Steps Up 

The team contributed $60 which, when matched, resulted in 

$660 available for the project.  Next they brainstormed about 

which families would receive toys, based on their 

poverty/need, and drove to Managua to purchase the toys in 

the Orientál market. 

Christmas Surprises 

The team went out on Christmas day and gave out lots of toys 

to children who would have received little or nothing due to 

their parents’ financial condition.  In addition to the blessing of 

being able to give (and enable our workers to fully take part in 

this), we are confident this further cements goodwill within the 

community with respect to what Sheep Not Goats is doing, and 

with the workers who represent Sheep Not Goats every day. 

More photos will be posted soon on facebook.  Page 2 of this 

newsletter offers what 3 members of our farm family said 

about the experience once it was all over. 



Worker Perspectives 

Maria 

 
Personally, I describe my 
experience as exciting and 
very satisfying to know 
that in our hands we had 
the opportunity to bring 
huge smiles both from the 
children and their parents. 
 
 

Raul 

 
It is a great joy to see 
children receiving toys and 
very encouraging to see 
the happy faces of very 
poor children for whose 
parents it’s difficult to buy 
a gift. 
 
It was a unique experience 
that makes one feel good 
to see happy faces, 
especially those of 
children.  To God be the 
honor and the glory. 
 
 

Josue 

 
It’s really a happy thing to 
see the childrens’ faces full 
of joy; it’s indescribable...  
Thanks to God and all who 
worked together on this.  
God bless you! 

Que Pasa Mas? 
 
Å Sandy and Steve are in the US until Jan. 16 – 

all running smoothly on the farm 
Å Looking to expand to a 2nd farm in a nearby 

community with hardly any infrastructure.  
Idea is to utilize all we’ve learned and 
employ people there.  Some fish production 
but also irrigation of surrounding land so 
people can grow food year-round. 

Å Laying plans to prepare and provide cooked 
food (meals) to very poor people on an 
ongoing basis, paying the preparers and 
delivering via our truck. 

ÅConsidering ramping up English teaching via 
a permanent local teacher we can pour into 
and help train, so there’s no disruption when 
we are not in town. 


